For approval  17/09/2020

Minutes of the Maer & Aston Parish Council

Meeting held on Zoom 20th August 2020 at 7.30m
Present:     M Kelly (Chair), R Chatburn, Pat Stanier, A Mainwaring, G Chatburn, D Lovatt, L Chesterton, P Northcott, G Hutton, E Sudlow
Apologies:    None
Declared Items of Interest – Cllrs Stanier, Chesterton & Lovatt on donation for Maer Village Hall.
Minutes of the Last Meeting 

Minutes of the meeting held 16th July 2020 approved, proposed Cllr R Chatburn and seconded by Cllr Stanier.  
Neighbourhood Development Plan/ Future Parish Organisation
A letter had been sent to Cllr Mainwaring from Richard Oppenheimer, Judith Oppenheimer and Keith Lawton. The letter suggested that the parishes of Maer & Aston, Chapel & Hill Chorlton and Whitmore should merge.  Following discussion it was agreed unanimously that Maer & Aston Parish Council had no desire to merge and was quite happy with the current relationship with neighbouring parishes and the numerous opportunities to work together.
Planning Applications received since the last meeting
· 20/00601/FUL - Croft House Maer Staffordshire - Garage extension; also a first floor rear/ side extension and internal alterations.  Councillors had no objections to this application.
Decisions of Planning Committee:
· 20/00368/FUL – Land to the West of A53 at Blackbrook - Change of use of land to mixed use for the stabling/keeping of horses and as a residential caravan site for 4 gypsy families, together with erection of stable building, erection of 4 no. amenity buildings and laying of hardstanding. Public Meeting held Monday 15th June 2020 with issues and concerns raised.  Councillors agreed to include issues of material consideration, Highways, Ecological  and Sustainability in the letter objecting to the application, following consultation with a Planning Consultant. A very comprehensive letter had also been submitted by Severn Trent regarding water pollution.  Planning Committee meeting held 18 August 2020 had refused planning application.  Residents on the site will have a 12 month stay allowed to give time for families to find alternative accommodation.  Appeal expected.
· 20/00458/FUL- 1 Plumb Park Maer Staffordshire - Side and rear extension part single and part two storey.  Councillors were frustrated that this re-submission still had no dimenions which meant it was difficult to assess, however the proposal still looks out of character and the extension still dominates the original footprint. Agreed to write again objecting to this application and also to request input from Conservation Officer.  Councillors disappointed that this application had been Approved.  Agreed to write to Head of Planning requesting explanation of how this application was validated without adequate dimensions.

  On-going applications and current developments

· Land off Sandy Lane, Baldwins Gate – Proposal to build 66 properties.  A consultation meeting with the potential developers and Councillors on Tuesday 21st January. The Neighbourhood Development Plan will be tested in fighting this potential application.  Whitmore Parish Council inviting developers to a future meeting. To date no full application has been made.
· 20/00517/FUL - Land Off Watering Close Newcastle Road, Baldwins Gate - Application for the variation of condition 1 to vary the house type on Unit 3 as approved

under Ref 16/00086/REM. Condition Number(s): 2 Conditions(s) Removal:  The owner of the land would like to alter the house design.  0855-43C proposed plans and elevations Unit 3. 0855-50F proposed site plan. Councillors had no objections.

· Alleged Byway Between A51 at Blackbrook and Public Footpath 4, Maer.  – A letter had been received on the morning of the meeting advising that this would not be made.

Financial Position of the Parish Council


· Bank Account Update – (Updated following the meeting)
Precept A/C £     2,568.53
Deposit A/C £     9,877.80
Payments/Donations – Clerk’s pay/expenses of £608.22 (included balance of £330 paid for notice board refurbishment).  Cropper Grounds £180.00, Proposed Cllr Mainwaring, Seconded Cllr G Chatburn.   Donation to Maer Village Hall Summer/Christmas Fair with Cllr G Chatburn suggesting increase to £100.00.  Agreed, Proposed Cllr G Chatburn, Seconded Cllr Mainwaring.
	Payee
	Bank Account to be drawn on
	Cost
	VAT
	Power
	Total value of Cheque

	E Sudlow
	Precept
	608.22

	------
	111
	608.22


	Cropper Grounds Maintenance
	Precept
	180.00
	
	
	180.00

	Maer Village Hall
	Precept
	100.00
	
	
	100.00


Items of Business/Correspondence:
· Parish Notice Boards – All the notice boards have now been refurbished.  Clerk had problems opening two of them but remedial work had now been carried out.
· Website – New site now in operation. Clerk slowly re-populating site.
· LAP – Meeting had been held by zoom on 6th August. The Active Living Group continues to communicate with its members and hopes to restart activities in the near future.  This group is proving very successful with popularity growing.  Chapel & Hill Chorlton reported problems with speeding on the A51 and Whitmore and Loggerheads added problems on A53.  Loggerheads had suggested innovative approach by co-ordinating the three community speedwatch groups to work together.  Whitmore advocated approaching police again.  Councillors discussed the situation and it was agreed to try the new approach whilst at the same time also trying the police again despite the fact that to date this had not worked.  
· Covid 19  Recovery – Clerk had received a copy of a letter of thanks from  Mr Ian Dudson, Her Majesty’s Lord-Lieutenant of Staffordshire to be directed at all residents who had helped others the Parish.  Nominations to the Clerk who would prepare thank you letters.   WhatsApp groups have proved successful community resource and thank you letters to all the group leaders. Chairman to prepare letter of thanks to Elena Sudlow.
· Community Issues – Village Halls – Aston Village Hall have decided that it is not economically viable to open at the present time. Maer to hold a Summer/Christmas Fair on 30 August 2020 so that event can be held outside. A fun dog show has also been planned. Bonfires – complaints from residents in Maer.  It was agreed the Clerk to post on notice boards information from NBC on bonfire advice. Staffordshire Hunt – complaints from residents of Maer that loose dogs are fouling gardens and intimidating people, particularly those walking their dogs. Agreed Clerk to write requesting more consideration.  Clerk had purchased heathers and chrysanthemums for the war memorial site.  It was unknown at the present time how Remembrance Day service will progress.
· Borough/County Report – NBC slowly re-opening with the re-development of the town centre a priority.  SCC now making PPE, including visors available for community groups.  A slight increase in Covid 19 in Staffordshire over past few weeks and a test centre at Rycroft is now open.  The outbreak in Stone was handled well.  Prior to lockdown only 5% of people would have preferred to work from home, now this figure has risen to 47%.  Mobile library now re-starting at Standon and Madeley Centre and times etc available on the website.
Date of Next Meeting – Thursday 17th September 2020 on Zoom at 7.30pm
Meeting ended at 21.40pm
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